Joe Lombardo Governor



George Togliatti Director

Sheri Brueggemann Deputy Director

Mike Dzyak State Fire Marshal

Nevada State Fire Marshal Division

Stewart Facility 107 Jacobsen Way Carson City, Nevada 89711 Telephone (775) 684-7501 - Fax (775) 684-7518

Memorandum

DATE:

January 5, 2023

TO:

All Interested Parties

FROM:

Chief Mike Dzyak, Nevada State Fire Marshal

SUBJECT: Fee Increase

Memo #23010502

A recent change to the Nevada State Fire Marshal Division's budget process from a general fund to a fee-based budget coupled with a fee schedule that has not changed since 1997 has prompted a statutorily approved fee increase in services provided by the Nevada State Fire Marshal Division. Specifically, an increase has been applied to the following services: plan review, certificates of compliance and inspections/re-inspections. Prior to the change in budget process, inspections were not charged a fee. As the Fire Marshal no longer receives general funding, the cost of service to conduct the inspection must be applied to inspections and re-inspections.

Effective January 15th, 2023, the increase in fees will be included in the revised application for Certificates of Compliance. Except for the initial plan review inspection if applicable, inspections and reinspections will be invoiced separately. Payment expected prior to the service being performed. The new fees, as approved by Nevada Legislature have been incorporated into Nevada Administrative Code sections 477.325 and 477.750. The revised fee schedules will also be posted on the State Fire Marshal website under HOT TOPICS.

https://fire.nv.gov/